
• On the 2nd December, 1977 Prince Leonard sent a telegram to the Governor 
General of the Commonwealth of Australia declaring that a state of war existed 
between the Commonwealth and the Principality, and that his Government 
severed all diplomatic relations with the Commonwealth.  This action would in 
fact not have greatly surprised the Governor General of the Commonwealth of 
Australia, Sir John Kerr.  During November, 1977 he had been sent a letter from 
Prince Leonard.  In that letter Prince Leonard stated that he considered that he 
would have to do something to alter the relations between their Governments 
because he felt that the Commonwealth Government was not abiding strictly by 
specific law. 

• On the 4th December, 1977 whilst the Commonwealth Government was 
pondering its predicament in this situation, Prince Leonard sent a further telegram 
to the Governor General of the Commonwealth of Australia.  The telegram 
advised the Governor General that the state of war between the Principality and 
the Commonwealth of Australia had now officially ceased, that his 
Government would now accept diplomatic relations with the Commonwealth; and 
that he trusted that the Governor General would enforce on his Government the 
requirement that in respect the laws of war under which sovereignty is automatic 
to a country undefeated from a state of war.  The Principality is at this time of 
writing still undefeated. 
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